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Hello Burlington Shag Club Members!   
We accomplished a milestone a couple of weekends ago and today I am 
very proud of our club and it's members.  We voted many years ago to 
support Meals on Wheels with a benefit to raise money.  This was an  

endeavor we had been very successful in completing.  Due to circumstances beyond 
our control, this event almost did not happen in 2015.  Thanks to Jim and Crystal 
Quick, who believed in our efforts, we were able to pull together as a club and our 
annual event did happen.  By now you know I am referring to our Valentine Dance 
at the Ramada.  It was different in many ways and the same in others.  The main 
difference was we navigated this vessel on our own this year.  Thank you club 
members who came together and worked tireless hours to plan and implement 
every aspect of the nights events.  I sat here this morning and wondered is there 
nothing we can not accomplish?  I am sure there are many things, but I know no 
matter the obstacles, this club will come together and work till the task is complete.   

We finished our efforts with a sell-out event before the doors opened on Saturday 
night.  We had lost sponsors and we knew that was going to be a big loss.  However, 
a very smart club member mentioned selling tables that included tickets and a meal.  
Soon, another very dedicated member sold our first table and continued to do so 
until she had sold 20 tables.  With a much smaller budget for decorations, others 
joined in and soon, lovely centerpieces were made and one dedicated member 
actually took a wreath off her front door to decorate our entrance.  We had always 
had some sort of entertainment during band break.  Well, what do you know, 
another talented member remembered  skits we had performed earlier and began 
encouraging those members to bring those characters back to life. Tickets had to be 
sold and records had to be kept, well, once again our ticket lady got out her trusted 
notebook and once we had tickets to sell, she was off and running. These are just a 
few of ingredients needed for an event of this size – many other members worked 
very hard as well.  I should not forget the man who stood up and said “I will chair 
this event” and worked behind the scenes to make sure everything that was needed 
was provided – thank you Stephen. It was a success and money was donated once 
again to Alamance County Meals on Wheels 2015. 

Our float is once again underway, please come out and help Amy make this another 
float to remember.  Look for emails for dates and times for the workshops. 
Spring is upon us and with warmer weather, other events are sure to come.  
Continue to read those emails and read this newsletter for all details of upcoming 
events.  Stay safe and remember all our club members who are dealing with health 
issues.  Come out on Friday nights and support our club and Showtime Lounge.  
Again, thanks for all your support and for being the best members a club ever had.   

Now go and do well. 
Joan Kimbro, President 

Burlington Shag Club 
www.burlingtonshagclub.com 
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Treasury Report – As of 2/19/15 
Submitted by Amy Lynn Crawford 

 

Starting balance 1/30/15  $ 10,410.61  

SOS Cards  1,410.00   

50/50  842.00   

Valentine Skit $  820.00   

Valentine Auction $  440.00   

Memberships  360.00   

Valentine Reimbursement  127.40   

Newsletter Ad  70.00   

 Deposits Total  $ 4,069.40  

SOS Cards  1,410.00   

DJs  300.00   

Mid Winter Lodging  159.72   

Valentine Decorations  79.87  

Postage  21.74   

Office Depot  4.18   

 Expenses Total  $ 1,975.51  

Ending balance 2/19/15  $ 12,504.50  

Board of Directors Meeting 
 

The board met 2/11/15 in the birthday room at 

6:30pm.  We discussed proposing an amendment to 

the by-laws to add another member to the Hall of 

Fame committee. We also discussed having an 

amendment stating the last recipient of the HOF 

award would be the chairperson of this committee for 

the next year.  Mike and Debbie Wilson volunteered 

to be the chairperson for the Christmas party and Lee 

and Dianne Neese volunteered to chair the 

nomination  committee.  We still need a chairperson 

for the Luau and New Year's Eve party.  It was 

suggested that the 30th Anniversary Party be 

combined with our membership party which is 

chaired by the officers. 

---  Edith Loy 

 
 
 
 
 
Jonnie Ellington 3/3 
Janet O'Ferrell 3/3 
Dickie Mills 3/5 
Ron Russ 3/7 
Pat Gumula 3/10 
John Burgess 3/11 
Steve Pettigrew 3/11 
Allen Duvall 3/14 
Lucy Duvall 3/15 
Carol Gammon 3/15 
Ray Jolly 3/15 
Claudia Pearce  3/18 
Ralph Shreve 3/18 
Tommy Pritchett 3/19 
Mary Gregory 3/21 
Jeffrey Allen 3/23 
Crystal Berry 3/26 
Derrick Goins 3/26 
Keith McDole 3/29 
Allen Roney 3/30 
Shirley Wyatt 3/30  

BIRTHDAYS 
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Burlington Shag Club Business Meeting Minutes 

2/20/15 
(Listing of members in attendance is available upon request) 
1.  Kurt opened the meeting at 7:02.  Meeting was held in the lounge due to a prior booking in the party room.   Joan 
welcomed all members present. 
2.  Joan asked if there were any questions regarding the minutes of the January meeting which were printed in the 
latest newsletter.  No comments were raised; Tim Wood motioned to accept; Doug Foley seconded, and minutes 
were approved.  
3.  Amy presented the Treasurer’s Report noting final balance of $12,504.50. Copies were given out to members.  
Janice McSherry motioned to accept; Kurt seconded, and report was approved.  
4.  Joan read the February birthdays.  
5.  Penny Rice read the Sunshine News.  This information is printed elsewhere in this newsletter.  Kurt Lankford 
thanked everyone on Lorna’s behalf for their kindnesses during the time of her mother’s passing.   
6.  Amy advised that members would not be working on the float tomorrow.  She is waiting on supplies and other 
items.  Will meet again next Saturday, Feb 28th at Mike’s cabin.  She also noted that we still need more sponsors.  
7.  Valentine Dance report was given by Joan.  She thanked everyone for all their support and time put into this event 
to make it successful.  Early on in the planning, Coastline advised they would make a contribution to Meals on Wheels 
and compensate the Burlington Shag Club for all the work put into the benefit.  They donated $4,548.72 to Meals on 
Wheels and $1500 to our shag club.  An additional $1,260, which was $820 raised from the entertainment and $440 
from the raffle, had been put into the shag club account in order to make a donation to Meals on Wheels.  Janice 
made a motion that this be from BSC only.  Amy thought that we should include Coastline also, but it was noted that 
the $4548 donation was from them only.  Lee Neese suggested that if we write a donation in the name of BSC that 
this might set a precedent of our club making special donations to charities, which we have not done before. Joan  

advised that she would transfer the $1,260 amount to the benefit account 
and write check from there to go along with the other donation.  Motion 
was made by Amy, seconded by Lucy, and approved to do this.  
8.  There was discussion of our club sponsoring an event on our own and 
there would need to be seed money for it.  Mike Wilson suggested we 
take the $1500 donation from Coastline and the $650 raised in the 50/50 
and put that in a special account.   Debbie Burnham advised we should 
have a separate reserve account.  Janice motioned to have a reserve 
account; Rick Burnham seconded, motioned was approved. 
9.  Luau plans need to be started.  Joan asked if anyone wanted to be the 
chairman.  Need to call a meeting soon.  
10.  SOS cruise raffle tickets – Joan has these if anyone is interested in 
buying one. 
11.  FUN Golf Tournament – Evelyn Turner advised this is scheduled for 
Saturday, April 4th.  Special note that all payments will be made at the 
course, NO prepayments at all.  
50/50 drawing - $43 – won by Allen DuVall. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:50. 
Submitted by Evelyn Turner 

 

 

 

Steve Williamson 4/1 

Josh Allen 4/4 

Darrell Gaither    4/4 

Carolyn Moore 4/5 

Dianne Neese 4/9 

Chuck Upchurch 4/9 

Bill Allred 4/11 

Charles McKee 4/11 

Evelyn Turner 4/11 

Roy Childress 4/14 

Al Fogleman 4/16 

Sue Ward 4/16 

Tim Wood 4/17 

Doug Foley  4/19 

Jack Oakley 4/19 

Judy Lindley 4/20 

Tracy Fields 4/21 

H.C. "Butch" Dowd 4/22 

Pam Hord 4/27 

Sissy Tillman 4/27 

Zane Gibbs 4/29 

Birthdays 

 I’d like to thank everyone for their expressions of 
sympathy and concern during the recent loss of my 
mother.   Those who have sent cards, food, called, visited 
or attended the service have given me strength and 
comfort during this tough time.  Your thoughts and 
prayers are greatly appreciated and will continue to be 
needed for some time.  Please keep my father in your 
prayers as he is trying to make a new life after almost 61 
years of marriage.   Again, many thanks to each of you.    

Love to you all, Lorna Shively 



March 2015 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 2 3 4 5 6
Showtime 

DJ Don Evers 

 

7 

8 9 10 11 12 13
Showtime 

DJ Chigger 

Woods 

14 
Steppin’ Out 

Mardi Gras 

Party 

8:00pm 

15 16 
  

  

17 
 

18 19 20
Business  

Meeting 

DJ Roy Childress 
 

21 

22 
  

23 

  

24 25 26 27
Showtime 

DJ Rick Turner 
 

28 

29 30 31 
 

 
 

        

      
 

        

BSC SUNSHINE NEWS 

February, 2015 

• Shine Oliver’s brother was scheduled for heart surgery which was postponed first 

due to pneumonia and later due to the death of  his wife. 

• Janice Goldston, former member, is in Rowan Medical Center in Salisbury. 

• Vicki Stafford’s mother is suffering from respiratory distress and possible 

pneumonia. 

• Lorna Shively’s mother passed away February 15. 

• Lynda Justice’s mother passed away February 18. 
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The SOS Cards for 2015 are now 
available to purchase through the 
shag club for $30. Please see 
Edith Loy to get your card. You 
will need this card for Mid-
Winter. You can contact Edith at 
edithloy@triad.rr.com. If you wait 
and purchase them at the beach, 
they will be $35. 

Newsletter Deadline for the 
April issue is March 22nd.  
Please email any articles 

you want to be considered 
for publication to 

maxkim63@aol.com. 
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The Burlington Shag Club-Coastline Valentine Dance 2015 was a huge success.  Tables and tickets were 

sold out before the doors opened.  The Shag Club wishes to thank Jim and Crystal Quick for making 

this event possible.  Together we were able to make a donation to Meals on Wheels for the 23rd year.  





March 6 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Don Evers 

March 13 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Chigger Woods 

March 14 – Steppin’ Out Shag Club “Meet the Area” Party “Mardi Gras” (see flyer for 

details) 

March 20 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 

8pm-12am – DJ  Roy Childress 

March 27 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Rick Turner 

April 3 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Ron Russ 

April 10 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 

8pm-12am – DJ Mike Harding 

April 17 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Darrell Gaither 

April 17-26 – SOS Spring Safari, N. Myrtle Beach, SC 

April 24 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Allen Brown 

Burlington Shag Club 

Burlington Shag Club 

P. O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216-1174 

Calendar of Events 
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